Ysgol-y- Plas – Newsletter

October  2019

AGM

The AGM meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd October at 3:45pm. Please let us know if you intend on attending the meeting, or would like a copy of the documentation.

An electronic copy has been sent to all parents.
Training Day

Please note that the school will be closed on Monday the 7th of October as it is staff training day.

Guitar lessons
Guitar lessons are every Friday . Please make sure your child has their guitar in school for the lessons.

Yr 6 Transition

Mr Humphries from Ysgol Bryn Elian will be visiting to talk to Bl 5 a 6 about High school on Wednesday 2nd October. Please make sure that you have completed the admission forms for High school on line.

Collective Worship

Rev Lewis will be in to lead Collective Worship on Tuesday 8th October.
PC Catrin

PC Catrin will be visiting on Tuesday 8th October to talk to Bl 5/6 . The Lesson is called ‘It’s your choice’.
Solar Park Grant

We are delighted to have been given a grant by the Solar Park. This grant will allow us to purchase new netball posts, netballs, science and DT resources, purchase additional books for the reading scheme, Furniture and items for the Prayer Garden, New Costumes for the Dawnsio Gwerin Team, Bee-Bots for the Foundation Phase classroom and Toys for Play time. The School Council have already placed an order and are eagerly awaiting for them to arrive!
Allergies

Please let us know if your child has an allergy so that all staff are fully aware of the situation.

Uniform

We already have a number of lost jumpers and cardigans in the classrooms. Please make sure that all items of uniform (even Shoes for infant pupils) have names on them or it makes it very difficult to return them. 

Eggs

A few of the hens are still laying. If you would like to buy some eggs please send in £1.20 with your child. Diolch

Lottery Grant
We have received a Grant from the National Lottery for Play equipment for the Field. The old and rotten equipment will have to be removed before the work can start. Mr Gaz Hughes has agreed to co-ordinate the clearance. If you are willing to help with this work we would be extremely grateful. Please let us know so that Gaz can get in touch with you to make arrangements.

Admission Forms

The admission Forms for Nursery and Reception are now open and must be completed on line through the Conwy Website. As a Church school we also have out own paper Admission form. Miss Evans will send paper copies to all current Nursery pupils this week. Please contact the office if you need admission forms for next years Nursery. The closing date for Reception class- our current Nursery is 22/11/19. The closing date for Nursery who start next September is 21/2/20..

Harvest Thanksgiving

Our Harvest Thanksgiving will take place at St Elian Church on Thursday the 17th of October at 2pm. All Pupils will be taking part. Parents, family and friends are invited to attend the service. Children may leave with their parents from the Church at 3.15pm. The buses home will also be picking pupils up from the Church. All other pupils will need to be picked up From St Elian Church in Llanelian (next to the White Lion) Please complete the slip at the bottom of this Newsletter (or email) to inform us of whether your child will need to go home on the bus or not on this day.

A collection will be taken during this service and the School Council shall decide which Charity should benefit from your contributions.

School Grounds

There is a dead tree in the hedge at the top of the field and we are waiting for the council to come and remove it. Please do not allow your children to play on the field after school for their own safety.
Library Bus

The Library Bus will be visiting on Tuesday 15th October. Please ensure your child has their library book on this day.

Communication
Please let us know if your child is absent from school. This can be done by phone, text or e-mail. If we are not informed or given reasons for absences they will be unauthorised.

Healthy school

Please continue to support this work by only sending fruit for snack at play time.

Children are able to have access to water (not squash) throughout the day. We have a Drinking Water tap in the Bl 3 a 4 classroom so that water bottles may be filled hygienically. Please ensure that only clear sports top/ pop up bottles are used so that risk of spillage is reduced. We also ask you to make sure that Packed Lunches follow the Healthy School guidelines – no crisps/ chocolate etc.
School Photos

Tempest will be here to take individual and family photographs on Thursday 24th October. Siblings/ Family groups not at Ysgol Y Plas may make an appointment from 8am.
Half Term

The School will close on Friday 25th of October and open on Monday 4th of November 2019
Aldi stickers
We are collecting stickers from Aldi to get Sports equipment. Please ask family and friends to collect the stickers for us. Pupils may stick the stickers on the large poster in the school foyer. Diolch

Home Grown Veg
We have a box in the foyer full of Rhubarb, green beans, apples and pears. Thank you to the keen gardeners who have grown these. If you would like some vegetables there is an honesty box inside the basket.
Urdd- Bl 2-6

If your child would like to take part in the Urdd Mabolgampau, Rownderi, Creative Music, Dawnsio Gwerin, Solo competitions or Bl 6 residential to Glan Llyn, they need to be members of the Urdd. The membership is £8 each or £20 for 3 or more family members before the end of October and your child can join via Parent Pay. The membership does increase after October.

Parents Evening
This will take place on Tuesday 12th and Thursday 14th of November between 4-6pm. Please ring or e-mail the Office to arrange a time that suits both you and your child’s Teacher. We will be unable to offer appointments after the 6th November due to needing time to prepare the work. Thank you.

Yr 5/6 Swimming

The Education Authority have arranged for an intensive swimming course again this year.  All Bl 5/6 pupils will take part in an intensive course of swimming lessons over two weeks. Pupils will swim each day from the 11th – 20th November. The school will pay for the lessons and subsidise the transport.  Transport costs (£20) will be placed on Parent Pay. Diolch
Recycling Clothes
The Friends of the school have arranged for the Recycling box to be placed on the car park. Additional bags are available from the office. Diolch
Harvest Festival

I will/will not be attending the Harvest Festival at Church

I would/would not like my child to go home on the school bus

Print Name ………………………………………………

Signed ………………………………………………………

Please e-mail any responses to pennaeth@yplas.conwy.sch.uk if it is more convenient.

